
Prohibited Firearms in the State of Illinois

In accordance with ILCS 5/24-3, Section A, Subsection (h), C.O.P.S, Inc. may not 
sell, or deliver to an unlicensed individual any handgun having a barrel, slide, 
frame or receiver which is a die casting of zinc alloy or other non-homogeneous 
metal that melts or deforms at a temperature of less than 800 degrees Fahrenheit.

This restriction currently covers many popular and inexpensive handguns 
including, but not limited to, the following:

Bryco All models, all calibers
Butler All derringers
Chiappa 1873-22, 1911-22
Clerke All revolvers
Cobra Standard, big bore, long bore derringers; all models, all 

calibers
Denali Automatic; all models, all calibers
CA semiauto; all models, all calibers
FS semiauto; all models, all calibers

Colt Frontier Scout with serial number suffix “K”, or “P”, 
Lord Derringer, Lady Derringer

EAA Windicator .38 revolvers; all models
ERMA EP-22, LA-22, ET-22
FIE GT25, Cowboy .22LR, E15, Titan 25, Titan Tiger, 

Arminius HW5, HW38, all derringers
GSG Firefly; GSG-1911 (All.22LR models), GSG 5-P, GSG 5-

PK, GSG 522P, GSG 522PK
Heritage Rough Rider .22 “Alloy” frame models
Hi-Point All models, all calibers of their handguns
Jennings All models, all calibers
Jimenez  All models, all calibers
Lorcin All models, all calibers
Phoenix Arms HP22/HP25
Raven Arms P25, MP25
Reck All models (includes private labels: LA Fury, Chicago 

Cub, P8)
Rohm/RG All revolvers except .357 mag, .41 mag, .44 mag, .45 

Colt, all automatic pistols
SIG Sauer Mosquito .22LR
Smith & Wesson SW 380 Sigma, SW9M Sigma



Stallard Arms All models
Sterling 300, 302
Sundance Arms All models
Walther Walther P22, PPK/S 22, PPQ .22

Uzi .22 pistol
Heckler and Koch 416 .22 pistol
Colt/Umarex 1911 .22

These restrictions apply to transfers as well as to store sales. Call if you have 
questions.

Please note: These restrictions apply only to licensed dealers during sales and 
transfers and do not apply to private individuals transferring existing firearms 
within the state. If you already own a firearm covered by this law, you may 
continue to own, shoot, and sell it privately to another non-licensed individual.

If you would Like to change this law, please contact your State Legislators and the Governor.


